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The commonly acknowledged meaning of “organic”
“prohibit[s] the use of synthetic fertilizers, pesticides,
growth regulators, and livestock feed additives, and

require[s] long-term soil management, emphasis on animal
welfare and extensive record keeping and planning.”1 Despite
these general guidelines, the world struggles to reach formal
agreement on a global definition of “organic.”  As a result of
this shortcoming, there is no uniform international standard
for what makes a product organic.2 The lack of a universal
definition and the absence of a common organic certification
standard presents formidable trade barriers to the expanding
organic industry.

To certify an organic product, an accredited agent for the
intended market must inspect each producer or manufacturer
for compliance with that market’s standards.3 For example,
the U.S. Department of Agriculture (“USDA”) has estab-
lished a set of national standards that “organic” food must
meet, whether it is grown in the United States or imported
from abroad.4 Thus, a Brazilian farmer seeking to export his
organic produce to the United States must obtain certification
through one of the 95 Accredited Certifying Agents
(“ACAs”) recognized by the USDA.5 Of the 95 ACAs, how-
ever, only 40 are located outside of the United States,
unequally distributed amongst eighteen countries, and only
one is located in Brazil.6 The limited access to certifying
agents makes certification difficult and expensive, and thus
raises obstacles to trade in the U.S. organics market.7

Moreover, the lack of uniform certification standards hurts
the efficiency of organic trade, contributes to higher prices of
organic goods, and fails to meet the growing demand for
organic products. 

The need exists to provide clear organic regulations for
consumers and farmers across national borders.  A progres-
sive example of this is an adopted European Commission
proposal that aims to unite the 25-member European Union
under a common certification standard.8 The proposal aims
to clarify the criteria of organic certification while still con-
sidering local conditions and stages of development.9

Despite this step towards uniformity, exporters will still have
to seek certification through multiple agents for each country
of import.

As the worldwide organics market continues to grow at
the rapid rate of thirteen percent per year,10 fluid mecha-
nisms of international organic certification become increas-
ingly necessary to satisfy demand and facilitate trade.

Countries must agree on a common definition of organic and
share the burden of certification.  In 2002, Japan became the
first company to accept organic products certified under the
USDA standard.11 However, Japan remains the only foreign
country to recognize the USDA seal.12 More recently, the
United States recognized the ability of Canada, New
Zealand, Denmark, and the United Kingdom to accredit
agents who will certify organics under the USDA standard.13

Sharing the task of certification with other governments is a
good starting point in the search for a common organic stan-
dard and shows the potential for a common definition of
“organic” sometime in the future.
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